
HB 4 -- REAL PROPERTY VALUATION ASSESSMENTS

SPONSOR: Chappell

Beginning January 1, 2026, the true value in money of residential
real property maintained and used by the owner as a primary
residence for assessment purposes will be the same value determined
at the most recent assessment as determined on or before December
31, 2025, subject to the following:

(1) For all residential real property maintained and used as the
primary residence that is bought, sold, or transferred on or after
January 1, 2026, the true value in money of the property for
assessment purposes must not exceed the most recent purchase price.
The true value in money will be maintained until the next sale of
such property; or

(2) For all assessments of residential real property maintained and
used as the primary residence on or after January 1, 2026, the
assessed valuation may be increased, but only to the extent that
the increase is the result of new construction or improvements made
to the property where the added value equals a 50% increase or
greater. This new assessed value will reflect the true value in
money for all subsequent assessments until the conditions described
above are met again or the next sale of the property.

If the sale of a piece of real estate results in a transaction that
is below market value, the assessor must provide evidence to the
Board of Equalization or other equivalent entity that the sale
price should not be used as the new true value in money for
assessment purposes. The owner of the property must notify the
County Assessor of new construction or improvements so that a
reassessment can be made.

Participation in the assessment process is optional. If a homeowner
wishes to participate in the assessed valuation provisions as
specified in this bill, the owner may opt in by notifying the
assessor's office, and the homeowner's real property must be
assessed under the assessment process in existence on or before
December 31, 2025.

This bill requires the assessor to notify the record owner of any
change in assessed value and, if any third-party data is relied
upon by the assessor to compute the assessed value, the assessor
must also disclose this information to the record owner on the
assessor's website.

This bill is similar to HB 780 (2025).


